
Dear Parents,

Welcome to a brand new school year! We are excited to be a part of your
child’s learning team. We’ve compiled some helpful information to get the year
started. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.

Sincerely,
Ms. Hauenstein, Mrs. Morris, and Mrs. Rutt

Apple Creek Elementary Phone Number: 330-698-3111

Email
Ms. Hauenstein (Science/Social Studies): chauenstein@waynedale.us
Mrs. Morris (Language Arts): pmorris@waynedale.us
Mrs. Rutt (Math): jrutt@waynedale.us

Yellow Take-Home Folders
We will send home important papers, office handouts, and graded work in these
folders. Please remind your sixth grader to empty his/her take-home folder each
night when you sit down together.

Water Bottles
Students can fill their water bottles using the hands-free water dispensers.

Homework
Students are expected to read every night for at least 20 minutes. Classwork
may become homework if work is not completed at school when ample time is
given.

Absentee Work
When your child is absent please have them check Google Classroom to see
what was done in each class that day. They are responsible for completing any
work that was done while they were absent. See teachers for any materials you
may need or questions you have.

Online Work
During the first week of school, we will familiarize students with Google
Classroom and other online resources. We will use these resources throughout
the year. In the event of remote learning, we will be using Google Classroom as
the main platform for posting lessons and monitoring learning.



ProgressBook
You can keep up-to-date with your sixth grader’s grades by checking
ProgressBook on a regular basis. If you are unsure of your log in and password,
please contact the office.

Newsletter
Class newsletters will be posted online bi-weekly. Please visit
http://www.southeast.k12.oh.us/applecreek/sixth-grade.

Behavior Plan
Students are expected to monitor their own behavior. If any problems or
concerns arise, we will contact you.

Birthdays
Students are allowed to bring in birthday treats for their class. Providing napkins
for messy treats is appreciated. Please let us know if your child has any food
allergies.

Homeroom Switching Schedules

Periods Hauenstein Morris Rutt

Period 1
9:30-10:45

Math Science/Social
Studies

Language Arts

Period 2
10:50-12:05

Language Arts Math Science/Social
Studies

Period 3
1:40-2:55

Science/Social
Studies

Language Arts Math

Specials are from 12:10-12:50. Please make sure that your child wears tennis
shoes on physical education day. Our lunch/recess time is from 12:50-1:30.

Mid-Morning Snack Break
Your child may bring in a single serving, healthy
snack to have during this time. Some snack
suggestions include pretzels, crackers, carrots,
celery, fruit, or cheese.

Elementary Handbook

http://www.southeast.k12.oh.us/sites/southeast.k12.oh.us/files/Southeast%20Loc
al%20Schools%20Elementary%20Handbook.pdf
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